TRITON MINERA, S.A.

April 20", 2001

To whom it may concern:

TRITON ENERGIA had a geothermal concession called “El Bonete” in Nicaragua,
which needed to be developed in terms of finishing its energy potential and
specifically we required pointing out the drilling targets.

Phoenix Geophysics was hired in March 1999, and performed a Magneto Telluric
Survey on a 100 km? grid, while the original plan covered a 100 stations. The results
obtained and interpreted (100 hundred stations at 1km spacing) during April-May,
1999, in the field led to conduct an extra 47 MT site surveys.

We were extremely satisfied with the work that was carried out; they demonstrated a
high degree of professionalism and knowledge. We would not hesitate to engage
their services in the future and have no trouble in offering a strong recommendation
letter to whoever should be interested in contracting their services.

Sincerely,

Vice President Operations
Latin America
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